

Oxford Gardens Primary School Primary PE and Sport Funding Impact



This year's funding of £15,316 has contributed to another year of sporting success and increased participation. P.E and sport continues to evolve at Oxford Gardens Primary School. The government funding has allowed us to develop sport in multiple areas to benefit our children, particularly the sport opportunities we offer during school hours to ensure all children are active for at least 30 minutes a day. Our children continue to be able to access a wide range of activities both during and after school in line with our P.E policy. We are very proud of our sporting legacy at Oxford Gardens as we continue to see the benefits of the additional funding. We will always measure and assess the impact the additional funding has had on our children.

Total Amount of funding received:			
Details on money spent	Cost	Impact	How will this be sustained?
Sports Equipment: Basketball stands and table tennis equipment	£523.14	The presence of basketball stands and table tennis equipment enables all children to access a wider range of sports and physical activity on a daily basis. This equipment is used throughout play times and lunchtimes as well as enabling these sports to be represented in our PE curriculum. The purchase of this equipment enables children to compete in both team and individual sports.	Basketball stands and table tennis tables are now a permanent feature of our playground. Bats and balls will be kept inside when not in use to ensure longevity and be replaced when necessary.
Lunchtime Sports Coaches (Fit for Sport Staff x 4)	£11,700	This has enabled us to ensure children spend larger amounts of time engaged in activity as well as offer a range of wider range of activities. This makes the playground far easier to supervise and less congested. The rapport the children build with the coaches has led to many of our children joining various Westway Sport Centre after school clubs. We are proud that a vast number of children accessing these after school clubs come from our school.	These staff members have become part of our lunchtime supervision to encourage children to spend their play times engaged in physical activity. Children have a positive experience in a safe environment and as part of their everyday lives, this makes physical activity a routine part of their lives which will continue as a habit.
Sports tournaments, festivals & sports day.	£1510	This year we have taken part in the following events: Yr5 Boys football league, Yr6 Boys football league, Yr4 Boys football league, Yr5/6 mixed netball league x2 seasons, Yr5/6 Girls football league, Yr6 Sports festival (hockey, table tennis, tag rugby, volleyball, Basketball and mixed football), K Stage 1 multi skills festival, Yr5/6 Girls football festival, Yr4 Westway Tennis league, Yr4 Fitness challenge, Yr3-Yr6 KSS Athletics at Linford Christie Stadium. We now have 130 children involved in schools	Our track record of achievement at tournaments show that we sustain the use of this investment. The children train in their sports with our Sports coach both during and after school throughout the year. This will continue. Children's success motivates them to continue

		competition and festivals provided by Epic and other sporting partners. Since 2006 we have either been the athletic borough champions or, on one occasion, been second.	these sports and enables them to engage outside of school, e.g. most of our teams now play for teams outside of school as well.
Curriculum Swimming	£577.20	Previously, we have targeted one year group to swim every week at Kensington Sports Centre. This has not been possible since June 2017 due to the Grenfell Tragedy. Therefore at this time, we are unable to assess the number of children in year 6 or any other year group who can swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at least 25 metres. In the Summer Term (when the tower is scheduled to be covered), we are planning on reinstating the weekly swimming sessions for one year group.	Children will be equipped with a life skill to keep themselves safe and be enabled to choose swimming as part of a healthy lifestyle.
Widening sports access	Projected budget: approx. £850	Currently, we are planning to spend the remainder of our budget on introducing rock climbing at the Westway sports centre for children at lunchtime. This will be part of our reward system which will enable children from across KS12 to access the activity. For many of our children, this will be something they haven't done before despite the local facilities.	Children will access local facilities that they haven't previously used, broadening their view of what is available and what they could access.
Total spent so far:	£14,310.34 The remain	der to be spent on a lunch time climbing club if possible.	